Valley View Community Council Meeting 1/8/13

In attendance: Melissa Allmon, Katie Bodily, Claudine Doyle, Harmony Packer, Carl
Stubbs
Absent: Amy Callahan, Rita Lewis, Becky Smith

Safety: Mr. Stubbs sent an email to the city about painting the curbs red on either
side of the parking lot exit.

Resignation: Amy Callahan is moving out of state and needs to be replaced on the
council. Claudine Doyle motioned to appoint Breanne Meline as her replacement for
the remainder of this school year. (Amy was completing the last year of a term
vacated early by a previous board member.) Katie Bodily seconded the motion. The
voting was unanimous in favor.

School Improvement Plan: Mr. Stubbs showed everyone the testing results from last
year. Most concerning are the children with “good proficiency” but “low growth.”
Based on the data, math is more concerning than language arts or science. Mr.
Stubbs would like to see more teacher training funded in next year’s Trust Lands
Plan, possibly a team of teachers to attend a Solution Tree training seminar.

School Community Council Conference: To be held Thursday, January 24t from 3 to
7:30 p.m. in Sandy. Mr. Stubbs and Harmony Packer are planning to attend. Other

council members are encouraged to attend if their schedule allows.

Adjourn: Claudine Doyle motioned to adjourn. Melissa Allmon seconded. Voting
was unanimous in favor.

Next Meeting: Tuesday, February 12th, 2 p.m. in Room 15.



